DELAWARE COMMISSION OF VETERANS AFFAIRS

MEETING MINUTES

APRIL 19, 2011
Members Present: Thompson, Lardizzone, Carroll, Corsa, Evans, Goss, Harden, Keithley, Kitson, Lank, Sarg, Wasson and Weir

Member Excused: Newstadt
Staff Present: Davila and Peterson
Introduction of Guest(s): Jack Pepper and Martin Dusbiber (Delaware Architects, LLC), Charles M. Dorman (VAMC Director), Bill McMullen (AF Sergeants Association), Bettylou Evans (American Legion) and Renee Adams (EFTC)
The meeting opened with the Pledge of Allegiance to our Nation’s Flag.

Chairman Thompson opened the meeting by reporting that several members of the Commission attended the Veterans Home luncheon in Milford and met quite a few dedicated volunteers. He added that Charlie Farrell, a past Commission member, is currently residing at the Heritage Center. The Chairman also thanked the Commission staff for running the Women Veterans Symposium and had good things to say about the event. 
Commissioner Harden announced that Joe Lank was one of ten Delaware Sports Hall of Fame inductees and read his bio from the newspaper.
Mr. Dusbiber and Mr. Pepper discussed a proposed program to document Delaware Veterans Memorial Cemetery gravesites. Mr. Davila added comments and discussion followed. 
MOTION BY KEITHLEY TO APPROVE THE GRAVESITE DOCUMENTING AND MONITORING PROGRAM FOR THE DELAWARE VETERANS MEMORIAL CEMETERY, SECONDED BY CORSA, MOTION CARRIED.    

Mr. Dorman started out by discussing the Care Giver legislation, provided an update on construction and discussed a program being proposed to make the Wilmington VA Medical Center one of the best in the Nation. He also spoke about a prospective “Code of Conduct” program. He reported on performance standards by each section of care, prospective actions that might improve care and budget concerns. He promised to report on PTSD at the next Commission meeting and provide updates on the Care Giver Program. The VA held an Easter egg hunt to build a better rapport with the community.  Following his report, questions and discussion followed. 
Mr. McMullen reported they had a very successful Convention at the Sheraton in Dover.

Mrs. Evans reported that she felt the Commission staff did a great job at the Women Veterans Symposium and looks forward to participating in future events.  

Ms. Adams also commented on how good the Women Veterans Symposium was and reported the Stand Down is still scheduled for October. 

Mr. Peterson reported they just finished their annual State survey that Medicaid/Medicare is using, referred to as QIS (Quality Indicator Survey). He feels that when the final report comes in that they will have a very good rating. He provided a monthly report for the Delaware Veterans Home, discussed funding issues and talked about future events. He also discussed space issues and hopes for future expansions. 
MOTION BY EVANS TO ACCEPT MARCH COMMISSION MEETING MINUTES, SECONDED BY GOSS, MOTION CARRIED.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

PERSONNEL

Vice Chairman Lardizzone reported that they just received approval to hire two casual/seasonal employees for the Northern Cemetery. 

NORTHERN CEMETERY
Commissioner Harden reported that they held a Family Advisory Cemetery Committee (FACC) meeting on April 14, 2011.  They discussed tree issues and the construction progress.  Mr. Davila spoke about the current construction projects for both Cemeteries. 
PUBLIC RELATIONS
Commissioner Weir talked about organizations getting involved in the “Adopt-a-Highway” program. Road clean-ups are only three times a year and you can get a lot of publicity. 
COMMEMORATIVE AFFAIRS

Mr. Davila commented that VVA will host the Memorial Day Bridge Ceremony and AMVETS will host the Northern Cemetery Ceremony on May 30, 2011. MOWW will present their seal for Flag Day in June at the Southern Cemetery. 

ORGANIZATIONAL REPORTS

Carroll (MOPH) – Their National Convention will be held in St. Paul, MN, August 9-13, 2011. Their Department Convention will be held on June 4, 2011, 11:00 am, at the DAFB Museum. Chapter 9377 held their 18th Annual Brunch on Saturday, April 16, 2011.  
Evans (American Legion) – They will hold their election of officers in May 2011, followed by installation. Their Convention is in May 2011 and “Boys State” will start in June 2011. Their National Commander’s visit to Delaware went well.  
Goss (KWVA) – Thanked Tony Davila for the presentation he provided at Chapter 1.  The KWVA is hosting a golf outing on May 18, 2011.  Please see him if you are interested in playing.
Harden (WAVES) – She thought the Women Veterans Symposium was a wonderful event. She also attended the Volunteer Luncheon down south and visited with Charlie Farrell. 
Lank (MOWW) – He announced they are looking forward to placing their plaque at the Southern Cemetery on Flag Day. He is deeply honored by his upcoming induction into the Sports Hall of Fame. 
Lardizzone (DAV) – He signed up a client at the Women Veterans Symposium and thought it was a great event.  He will be attending the DAV State Convention for Connecticut in April 2011 and the Governors Prayer Breakfast in May 2011.  Please see him if you are interested in signing up for May 24, 2011, "A Day at the Blue Rocks".  
Sarg (MOAA) – He reported that MOAA was in Washington, DC, “Storming the Hill” on April 11 -14, 2011, and provided an outline of the issues that were addressed. 
Thompson (MCL) – He thanked Bettylou Evans for her participation at the Women Veterans Symposium. The MCL State Convention will be held on April 30, 2011.  Their Mid-East Conference will be held in Fredericksburg, VA, June 3-5, 2011.
Wasson (DELVETS) – They will be having their annual Memorial Day picnic and he will be attending the Memorial Day Ceremony at the Bridge.  

Weir (AMVETS) – Their Department meeting will be held on April 16, 2011.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
MAY 17, 2011 (10:00 AM)

LOCATION:



Robbins Bldg, 802 Silver Lake Blvd, Suite 100






Dover, DE

ADJOURNED
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